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As much as 95 percent of Colton's 18,000 electric utility customers will see their rates drop July 1 under rate adjustments approved this week by the City Council.

The new rates roll back some of the 17 percent-plus rate increase approved by the council two years ago.

But at the same time, customers with some of the largest utility bills will see their rates go up.

Along with approving rate changes Tuesday night, the council ordered city staff members to report within six months on whether the city-owned power utility is taking in adequate money to pay its expenses, or even enough to roll back rates for businesses as well.

Most residential customers will see their utility bills drop by as much as 10 percent, depending on how much electricity they use, said Amer Jakher, Colton's utility services director.

He told the council that the utility will need $58.1 million to operate in the coming year and that "each year we have to look at the outlook for the next year as part of the budgeting process, and we will do that."

Some council members and residents pleaded for an across-the-board rollback of utility rates, but Jakher said that couldn't be done this year and balance the utility's budget.

"I think our staff does a wonderful job at scrubbing every penny that they can," City Manager Rod Foster said.

He said the utility's budget would not have been balanced if Jakher and city Finance Director Bonnie Johnson had not found $2 million in cuts to make.

Among the cuts outlined in a report to the council are a freeze on vacant jobs, reduced pay and benefits negotiated with employee unions and putting off some capital improvements.

City Council members Susan Oliva and Deirdre Bennett voted against the rate proposal, saying they wanted the council to wait at least two weeks before making a decision.

Bennett said high rates are driving businesses out of Colton.

She said she agreed with members of the city's utility commission, who voted to oppose the rate proposal because a final draft had not been prepared in time for their review before the new rates were brought to the council.

